
Great Shefford Parish Council 

Clerk to The Parish Council: Mrs Kim Lloyd 
Tel No.: 07867 310121 

E-mail: greatsheffordpc@hotmail.com 
 

GREAT SHEFFORD MINUTES 
MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 7 NOVEMBER 2019 IN THE VILLAGE HALL AT 7.40pm. 

 
Present: Cllr. Ackrill (Chair), Cllr. Williams, Cllr. Storey, Cllr. Bell and Cllr. McCarthy 
Clerk:  Mrs K Lloyd. 
Attendance: 1 member of the public. 

 
1. APOLOGIES RECEIVED 

Cllr. Knass and Cllr. Clive Hooker (District Cllr.) sent their apologies. 
 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST ON AGENDA ITEMS 

Cllr. Ackrill declared an interest under item 8 for setting the grass mowing budget.  
No other Declarations of Interest were raised.  

 
3. OPEN FORUM- un minuted 

None. 
 
4. GREAT SHEFFORD UNDER  5's – FOREST SCHOOL  

The Parish Council received a email from Morven Herasimtschuk the  Assistant Supervisor at Great 
Shefford under 5's Preschool who asked to be added to the agenda to discuss using the woods in the 
park to run a forest school as part of the preschool.   
Morven attended the meeting and spoke about the credited Level 3 Forest School leader course she 
is studying. Morven asked if the woodland area in the park could be used for forest school activities, 
a tree surgeon would check the trees are safe and there would be a high ratio of adults to children in 
place.  Insurance would also be covered by the Pre-School.  
The Members of Council had no objections as long as the Pre-School had adequate insurance in 
place for such activities. 
Morven also mentioned it was the Pre-Schools 50th anniversary next year and they were wondering 
what to do to commemorate the birthday. The Pre-School staff had thoughts on perhaps planting 
trees behind the Pavilion in the open space. Cllr. Ackrill said if this open space area was later decided 
to be a football pitch, this area would be used. Cllr. Bell said perhaps thoughts on planting just one 
tree somewhere with a plaque.  
The Parish Council thanked Morven for attending the meeting and wished her well on the course.  

 
5. PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 

The Parish Council reviewed 19/02545/HOUSE Shefford Woodland House, Shefford Woodlands- 
Construction of swimming pool. 
http://planning.westberks.gov.uk/rpp/index.asp?caseref=19/02545/HOUSE 

All agreed to SUPPORT this planning application. 
 
6. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

Members RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY to confirm and adopt the minutes of the Parish Council 
meeting held on 3 October 2019  
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7. FINANCE 

a) Bank Accounts 
Balances on 11 October 2019 

Parish Council £18,089.66 

Recreation Ground Account £10,221.59 

b) Cheques approved in this meeting 

S/O Kim Lloyd (Parish Clerk) £612.17 

100450 The Royal British Legion –Poppy Wreaths £50.00 

100451 ST Marys Great Shefford Parochial Church – Annual 
Donation 

£750.00 

100452 FCC Recycling (UK) Ltd £25.40 

100453 Mrs K Lloyd  (Stamps) £7.32 

 
8. TO SET BUDGET 2020-21 AND TO SET THE PRECEPT 

The Clerk had previously emailed Members of Council the Budget and Cashflow.   
From April 2020, the Clerks salary was agreed to go up one point to point 30 (NOTE. New SCP scale is 
now Point 24) on the National Society of Local Council pay scale.  
The Clerk added ‘Councillor Expenses’ and ‘Councillor Travel Expenses’ as a new forecasted 
expenditure to the 2020/21 budget. (I.e. for travelling/parking to District Council meetings/ training 
sessions/ phone calls/ printing/postage) The Clerk said some of her other Parish Councillors she 
worked for claimed expenses and that Great Shefford Parish Councillors had never claimed anything.  
After a full discussion it was agreed not to add a budget to the ‘Councillor Expenses’ item but to add 
£200.00 for Councillor ‘Travel Expenses’ and £150.00 to ‘Councillor Training’. 

 
The ‘Electricity –Street Lights’ item, was agreed to reduce the budget to £500 from £650 as the 
lanterns are planned to be replaced to LED reducing the cost. (See item 9) 
 
The‘Donation/Contribution/Grants’ item was agreed to budget to £300. This is towards the Royal 
British Legion for the poppy wreaths and a donation towards the Newbury Library; if the library asks 
for a donation in 2020 the amount can then be discussed and agreed at that time. The Youth Club 
donation was removed as they had not asked for a donation over the last 2 years and the last 
donation from the Parish Council was not deposited.  
 
The ‘Grit Bins’ item was reduced to £250 from £300. 
The Grit Bins lead to a conversation on checking the Grit Bins in preparation for the winter, Cllr. 
Ackrill said he would find out costs for salt on having it delivered in bulk. The Clerk will add Grit Bins 
to the December agenda.  

 
The total Budget for 2020/21 was set at £19,406. 

 
The Cashflow spreadsheet showed a balance of £22,357 on 31/03/2020 of ESTIMATED 
EXPENDITURE. 

 
It was agreed to set the Precept at £16,000 which had been the same Precept over the last 3 years.  
The Clerk said the Tax Base Rate is not known yet; West Berkshire Council normally email this figure 
in January.  

 
 
 
 



9. STREET LIGHT QUOTES – SOX REPLACEMENT TO LED 
Following the last Parish Council Meeting the Members of Council were asked to review the quote 
from SSE Enterprise Lighting (SSE).  Two other quotes were previously emailed to the Members of 
Council from Airus and Volker Highways. 
SSE was used in Lambourn and the Lambourn Clerk also pursued other suppliers but recommended 
SSE. 
The quote was for replacing 10 lanterns from SOX (now not manufactured anymore) to LED Lanterns 
for the amount of £3,639.90 plus VAT, subject to a Traffic Permit Fee. 

 
The Clerk was also asked to find out what the longevity of the LED lanterns were and how much the 
permit fee would be that was mentioned in the quote. SSE replied by email and said; 

 
The manufacturers claim the design life of the Micro Highway Diamond is 100,000 hours. As the 
anticipate number of hour the lights operate each year is 4107 hours, this equates to 24.35 years. 
The manufacturer’s brochure also states the standard warranty is 5 years; this includes the driver, 
photocell, seals and body. LED’s also have a warranty of 5 years but to claim a failure of 10% of the 
LED’s need to occur to claim (2 no. LED’s in 16 LED lanterns). 
SSE will provide a 12 month warranty for the installation after which time our attendance will be 
based on our current hourly rates should you experience any faults. With regard to an additional 
charge to the local authority for a permit fee, these are generally applied when traffic management 
or excavation takes place. I do not envisage a permit being required and if so I have been told that 
West Berkshire do not charge for them. 

 
It was agreed by all Members of Council to accept this quote. It was said from SSE the replacement 
to LED Lanterns will save 70% on the cost to run. 
It was also agreed to install all the street lights in one phase due to the chance that the specification 
and cost may change at a later date. Installing in one phase also reduced the installation cost per 
lantern. 

 
Cllr. Ackrill said he needed to speak to one resident where one street light is located directly outside 
their house but the light had not worked for many years. Cllr. Ackrill thought this resident may not 
wish to have it replaced.  The Clerk will wait for further instructions and then contact SSE for a 
revised quote if only replacing 9 out of the 10 lanterns.    ACTION: Clerk  

 
10. TREES BEHIND BLAKENEY FIELDS 

The Tree Inspector from Transport and Countryside at West Berkshire Council visited site and met 
with a resident.  It had been reported from the resident that the visit was not that successful. The 
Clerk had not heard back from the inspector as yet and will chase him up for his report.    
          ACTION: Clerk 

 
11. 19 BLAKENEY FIELDS 

The Clerk received a response back from the Senior Building Control Surveyor at West Berkshire 
Council (WBC) who had visited the property and although it is in a poor state of repair, it was not 
considered to be immediately dangerous at this time and they will not be taking any action. The 
Clerk also received an email from the Environmental Control Officer at WBC who said WBC no longer 
provide a pest control service but the Public Protection Partnership (PPP) can assess cases on an 
individual basis. They can advise on preventative action and treatment and take legal action where 
the landowner, landlord or those responsible do not address a pest problem. 
Residents can report an infestation using their online forms from West Berkshire. 
https://citizen.westberks.gov.uk/article/36476/Report-an-Infestation-of-Rats-or-Mice 
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12. WANTAGE TRAFFIC DIVERSION GROUP 

Cllr. Ackrill received an email 05/10 from a member of the Wantage Traffic Diversion which he read 
out in the meeting.  
The email was asking if any Great Shefford residents would join forces with them to stop all HGVs 
using A338/A417 diversion route.  Cllr. Ackrill had replied saying he agreed that a large number of 
residents in Great Shefford are affected by traffic and would very much like to speak further about 
reducing traffic/HGV volume along the A338, but alternatives are needed. No further response had 
been received.  

 
13. WESSEX SAW MILL 

Cllr. Ackrill was invited to a meeting on the 9/10 with a small group of residents to discuss the 
planning application and its conditions.  The group said they are writing a letter to the planning 
department to ask to be informed as the conditions are discharged. They ask for the conditions to be 
properly enforced. They are also asking for clarity of the size and scope of the operation by asking 
questions regarding odour management and the transfer of the existing facility in Newbury. They 
will copy in a number of interested parties who support the position. Cllr. Ackrill had previously 
emailed the Members of Parish Council asking if they would support this letter, all had previously 
agreed to support by email. 

 
14. FLOOD ALLEVIATION SCHEME 

Cllr. Ackrill had a meeting with Richard Benyon. The Heads of Terms Agreement is still being worked 
on and negotiated. West Berkshire Council’s legal team had confirmed they would look at the 
agreement. 

 
15. COUNCILLOR QUESTIONS AND REPORTS. 

Cllr. Storey raised the concerns of the recent news of vehicle windscreens being smashed in the 
village. The Parish Council asked for everyone to be vigilant.  
Cllr. Storey asked if anything could be done to help vehicle driver’s view when pulling out of the 
Welford/Boxford route junction. The beech hedge was mentioned as becoming overgrown. Cllr. 
Ackrill said this hedge is not that fast growing and didn’t know what else could be done to help. 
 
Cllr. Ackrill also raised the matter over the amount of accidents recently at the B4000 junction. An 
email had already been sent to West Berkshire Council (WBC). Cllr. Ackrill asked the Clerk to ask if 
WBC may consider installing Rumble Strips to the road to alert drivers that a junction is ahead.    
          ACTION Clerk 

 
16. CLERK CORRESPONDENCE. 

The Parish Council confirmed for The Play Inspection Company to carry out the playground 
inspection in January 2020.  

 
17. MATTERS FOR FUTURE CONSIDERATION. 

No further items to note following the open forum. 
 
18. DATE OF NEXT MEETTING. 

The Clerk said she could not make the date of the next planned meeting.  
After a discussion it was agreed not to move the meeting date. Cllr. McCarthy kindly agreed to take 
the Minutes for the next meeting. The Clerk will deliver the papers and reports to Cllr. Ackrill before 
the meeting.  The Clerk thanked Cllr. McCarthy for offering to take the Minutes of the next meeting. 

 
The next meeting will be on Thursday 5th December at 7.40pm.  Meeting Closed 9.15pm 


